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Casinos focusing resources on facility upgrades

	 In 2011, the five casinos 
had gross revenue of over $116 
million; in 2014, it was $96.2 
million. The slot revenue in 2011 
was $88.7 million and in 2014 
it was $70.6 million. In 2011, 
our direct expenses were $55.4 
million and were $42.2 million 
in 2014. In 2011, our EBITA 
was $30.2 million and in 2014 it 
was $25.2 million. The projected 
gross revenue for 2015 is $91.5 
million with slot revenue of $65.2 
million. Projected expenses for 
2015 are $35.6 million with pro-
jected EBITA of $28 million.
    As stated in a recent memo 

to casino employees, “Kewadin 
Casinos is focusing its resources 
on facility upgrades and gam-
ing floor enhancements. We are 
also pressing ahead with a new 
player re-investment strategy. 
As a result, most of the current 
mass marketing programs will 
be eliminated and the funds will 
be redirected to more structured 
programs that target our loyal 
customer base. These changes 
will enrich our players’ overall 
gaming experience and strength-
en our competitive standing by 
rewarding our loyal customers.”
    Many promotional changes 
became effective on March 1. 
Credits will be given instead of 
cash and comps will no longer be 
available for use at the Midjim. 
Eight of the promotions were 
eliminated and seven promotions 
were altered. We were giving 
people cash to walk out the door, 
losing money on bus groups and 
many events. With these changes 
will be unhappy customers but 
we cannot afford to cater to these 
kind of customers. We have been 
giving away too much for too 
long.
    For many years, the mentality 
was that if we pack the house we 
are making money. We have filled 
up the hotel but many times the 

customers are not gamblers and 
we do not have rooms for our 
VIPs. 
	 Fred Buro, temporary CEO, 
has been traveling around to 
all five casinos presenting the 
changes to our team members. 
Prior to these presentations, team 
members were not accepting the 
changes, worrying that if we cut 
busses or promotions we will be 
losing money. I attended both of 
the presentations at the Shores 
Casino on March 5. The team 
members seemed to be onboard 
with these changes after seeing 
specific numbers. Fred asked 
them to join him in being part of 
the change and was very open to 
questions and ideas from the team 
members. The key to success 
is communication. When team 
members do not know how, what, 
why and when changes are made, 
they are on the defensive. Once 
communication is carried down to 
the front line, team members feel 
empowered.
    There is a push to post for the 
CEO position. It came for a vote 
on March 3. I did not support it. 
It came down to a tie vote with 
the chairman breaking that tie not 
to post. My reasons for voting 
‘no’ are 1) we need to give Fred a 
chance to do the job we hired him 

to do. 2) He has only been here 
three months. 3) This is unchar-
tered territory where the casinos 
are in a state of emergency and 
we needed a turn-around plan. 
    I did say if we decided to 
hire a permanent CEO, I would 
agree to post the position. We do 
not know if we will hire a CEO, 
COO or what we want to do at 
this time. I like the fact that Fred 
has no relatives working for the 
tribe and comes here with clean 
eyes. We all know what has hap-
pened over the past 20 years with 
nepotism and cronyism. 
    If we do want to run our busi-
nesses like a true business in the 
real world, we need to hire the 
best-qualified people. We have 
a tribal member preference, not 
a mandate. I fully support tribal 
members having a preference in 
our workforce, but if you hire 
people just because they are trib-
al, it is not going to make us suc-
cessful. One of these days maybe 
we will figure out why we opened 
businesses in the first place. Was 
it to provide jobs? Money for ser-
vices? Not as many people work 
for the tribe as use our services.
    For instance, if you were a 
customer and came into one of 
our businesses and experienced 
bad customer service, would it 

make you feel better if the person 
was a tribal member? This could 
happen, because right now if you 
meet the minimal job require-
ments you are granted an inter-
view. A manager may interview 
a group and not want to make 
a selection but need to jump 
through hoops to hire the best 
candidate, not just a candidate. 
I know that people, when and if 
they operated their own business, 
would hire the best candidate. To 
be the best, you need to hire the 
best. We cannot continue to do 
business the way we always have.
    We need to somehow bridge 
the gap in our communities with 
addictions and services. We have 
members crying out for help but 
cannot get the help when they 
want or need it. This becomes 
frustrating for the addicts and 
their families. The last thing a 
family wants to see is their loved 
one struggling. We all know that 
an addict will not succeed if they 
do not want it for themselves. 
When they make the decision 
to seek help we need to end the 
roadblocks.
    Thank you to all the members 
who have contacted me. Please 
call (906) 430-0536 or email me 
at bsorenson@saulttribe.net or 
bridgett91@yahoo.com.

Bridgett Sorenson,
Director, Unit III

McLeod attends NCAI events in Washington, D.C.

    Aaniin, Anishnaabeg, last 
month, I attended the National 
Congress of the American Indian 
(NCAI) Executive Council winter 
session in Washington, D.C. It 
was one of the best NCAI events 
I have ever attended. The speak-
ers consisted of elected federal 
officials, representatives from 
various federal departments and 
tribal leaders from across the 
nation. Our tribal board chairman, 
Aaron Payment, was elected as 
the NCAI board secretary, and it 
was a proud day for me to see a 
member of our tribe sitting at that 
big table with so many nationally 
known tribal leaders.  
    I participated in breakout ses-
sions regarding Indian education 
and learned more about how the 
Bureau of Indian Education inter-
acts with tribal schools (depen-
dent upon how the funding is 
allocated). I was also involved in 
discussions regarding standard-
ized testing of tribal students and 
the efforts of tribes to self-de-
termine the curriculum of their 
schools. I am pleased to report 
that our school is so blessed in 
terms of resources, staff and 
students. The struggles of other 
tribal schools clearly showed that 
our issues back home are small, 

comparatively. I was so happy 
to be able to share our school’s 
successes, knowing that we are 
helping other schools as they 
seek to educate their children, in 
oftentimes very challenging cir-
cumstances. 
    I also attended a session on 
Homeland Security. Border tribes 
face unique challenges, and it was 
eye opening to learn the stresses 
faced by our brothers along the 
southern border of the United 
States. Immigration issues, 
drug and human trafficking and 
increases in other types of crime, 
create hardships for many tribes, 
the likes of which we (thankfully) 
have never seen. It is one thing 
to hear about these issues on the 
television, it is quite another to 
be in the same room with people 
who live with such dangerous 
threats. Although thousands of 
miles from our tribal territory, 
what happens in the south is a 
concern for the north. As a border 
tribe, it is especially important 
for us to be aware and to be 
involved. Border issues are not 
restricted to the south.
    A segment of the Homeland 
Security breakout session was 
Federal Emergency Management 
Agency (FEMA). This was of 
particular interest to me as many 
of our members living on Sugar 
Island and along the St. Mary’s 
River have recently been impact-
ed by changes in the FEMA flood 
plain maps. No one was prepared 
for the sudden requirement for 
flood insurance! One woman 
reported an insurance quote of 
$20,000 for just ONE YEAR! 
As a result, her home is now 
up for sale. The cost for flood 
insurance varies widely, but the 
cost of insurance is not the only 
problem. This has been a night-
mare for many of our people and 
there is the potential that some 
may lose their homes as a result. 
This is UNACCEPTABLE! It is 

a complex problem and I am not 
certain that we will be able to 
make much of a difference, but 
I am trying. While I was in this 
session, I made it very clear to 
FEMA that the manner in which 
this happened, the impact to ALL 
people in the “new flood zones,” 
and the lack of consultation with 
our tribe needed to be addressed. 
I am happy to report that we have 
their attention and we will see 
what, if anything, can be done 
about it.  
    While in D.C., I had the 
unexpected privilege to speak 
on behalf of our tribe in the 
17th annual Tribal Budget 
Consultation, one-on-one ses-
sions with the Department of 
Health and Human Services. As 
the newly elected secretary of 
NCAI, our chairman needed to 
be in attendance at the NCAI 
conference, and so he asked me 
to speak in his place. It was the 
first time I was ever at a tribal 
consultation.
    Our federal liaison, Meghan 
Starling, and I met with the 
Centers for Disease Control, 
Indian Health Service (IHS) and 
the Administration for Children 
and Families. I am grateful for 
Meghan’s hard work, and the 
hard work of our staff back home. 
Together, they created talking 
point papers to guide me through 
the sessions. I addressed:
    • Monitoring local fish and 
educating tribal members about 
fish consumption;
    • Emergency preparedness;
    • IHS appropriations;
    • Funding formulas;
    • Contract support costs;
    • Special Diabetes Program for 
Indians;
    • Climate change impact;
    • Purchased and Referred Care;
    • Issues with IHS grants;
    • Behavioral Health;
    • Dental services;
    • Increasing tribal set-aside: 

    • Family Violence Prevention 
and Services Act funding formu-
lary;
    • LIHEAP awards.
    Our tribe was given 30 minutes 
with each agency in Health and 
Human Services. They listened 
intently, and I brought back their 
responses to our issues. Again, 
many thanks to Meghan and our 
tribal staff who work hard to pre-
pare the “white papers” that make 
it possible for tribal leaders to 
present accurate, meaningful and 
relevant information. Working 
together, we successfully advo-
cate for our people at the highest 
levels of federal government and 
agencies.
    On the home front, we have 
many challenges in our own gov-
ernment, departments and enter-
prises, and I will not be traveling 
for the foreseeable future unless 
absolutely necessary. If matters 
can be handled by phone calls or 
letters, that is what I plan to do. 
Relationships developed over the 
past couple of years are such that 
I should be able to spend much 
more time at home. I believe that 
our work at the federal level is 
important, however, and I am not 
suggesting that other members of 
the board of directors should not 
travel.  
    It is no secret that tribal rev-
enues have been on a decline, 
especially in the gaming sector. 
The board of directors have taken 
steps to improve profitability; 
however, there are no “quick 
fixes” and many things (like the 
national economy and federal 
grant amounts) are out of our 
control. I continue to push for 
our elected leaders to establish 
our priorities, to be prepared for 
the possibility that we will not 
be able to continue operating 
at current levels. I believe that 
it is in our best interest to be 
prepared with a well-thought 
out plan, rather than having to 

make last minute decisions. I 
have addressed this in previous 
unit reports and still feel that it is 
imperative that the board of direc-
tors do this.
    Also on the home front, I have 
been working diligently with our 
tribal school and am currently 
mentoring a middle school stu-
dent. I am awaiting word on a 
high-school student who had 
expressed an interest in having a 
mentor, so I may have two! Plans 
are underway way for me to share 
culture, beading and other craft 
sessions with local kids. After a 
bumpy start (connectivity issues), 
my online self-guided language 
“class” is open, and available to 
interested tribal members. If you 
want to join this class or want 
information on other good lan-
guage sources, just send me an 
email!
    Currently, I am researching 
and developing legislation or pro-
cedure changes that will address 
domestic violence (VAWA), 
juvenile code, our tribal school 
and housing matters. Also, I have 
decided to complete my master’s 
degree in school leadership. I 
have just two classes left and a 
thesis. Graduation is slated for 
May 2016.
    Please feel free to contact me 
via phone, email, “snail-mail,” 
texts or come visit me at my 
office (I rent an office in the Big 
Bear arena). For information 
regarding board of directors’ 
meetings, please visit the tribal 
website at www.saulttribe.com 
and, as always, if I can be of any 
help, please don’t hesitate to con-
tact me!
    Anishnaabe gagige (Anish-
naabe for always),
    Jen
    (906) 440-9151
    jmcleod1@saulttribe.net or
jennifer.mcleod.2012@gmail.com.

Jennifer McLeod, 
Director, Unit I


